Office of the Controller General of Defence Accounts

Ulan Batar Road, Palam, Delhi Cantt-110010

No. AT/11/2701/Pre-2016/Pen Rev/Report Dated: 29 Nov 2017
To
/All PCsDA/CsDA/PCA (Fys)/CFA (Fys)
(Through CGDA website)

Subject: Implementation of Government’s decision on the recommendations of the 7th
CPC-Revision of pension of pre-2016 Non DAD Defence Civilian Pensioners/
Family Pensioners, etc.

Reference: This HQrs office letters of even No. dated 12-10-17 and 21-11-2017 and
Letters No AT/1I/2701/Orders dated 10-11-2017 and 13-11-2017.

In continuation of HQrs office letters cited above, as per HQrs Office letter
AT/V/DAD/15101/Circular/2017 dated 22-11-2017 instructions have been issued in the
light of decisions taken in the review meeting held on 1t Nov 2017 under the
chairmanship of Defence Secretary. As per one of the decisions taken in the said review
meeting, CGDA is to prescribe targets to the Controllers’ Offices for disposal of cases
received from HOOs and the progress made thereof is to be reviewed by HOO/CGDA
every fortnight. In view it is requested to ensure that all the cases submitted by

units/formations are audited/vetted within a week of their receipt.

2, As per HQrs Office letter dated 12-10-2017 it was requested to forward a
fortnightly report on the subject i.c. on 15t and 16t of every month. However, the said
report due on 16th Nov 2017 has not been received till date from many of the
controllers; please ensure that the fortnightly report due on 15t Dec 2017 may
be furnished to this HQrs office immediately without delay on

hqaudit.cgda@nic.in.

3. As per HQrs Office letter dated 12-10-2017 it was also requested to nominate a
nodal officer in vour office for effective monitoring of the exercise of revision of
pension/family pension of Pre- 2016 penéioners; however, till date only 5 Controllers’
Offices have furnished the details of the nodal officer nominated in their offices. It is
requested to intimate the details of the nodal officer nominated in your office for the

purpose in the next report.
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4. While forwarding the subject fortnightly report it may be ensured that the
details of cases received and cleared by sub offices are also included in the figures being
forwarded to HQrs Office. Further, in the report due on 15t Dec 2017, the organisation
wise figure of cleared cases in respect of Non DAD Defence Civilians may also be shown
as footnote in Annexure ‘A’. Moreover, the figure being shown in the column (3)
depicting the total No of pensioners in the report of your office may be reconciled to the
most possible extent with the figure shown in the column of ‘Living Pensioners’ in the
report available at link ‘MIS on Pre-16 Civilian Pension’ at the website of PCDA (P)
Allahabad.

4. The desired report may be sent only through CGDA mail server

(hgaudit.cgda@nic.in). NIL report is also required.

This is issued as per directions of Addl CGDA (PP&W). \/«’\ .
A’S ‘l
(Ashish Yadav)
Sr ACGDA (AT-I)
Copy to
The OIC With a request to upload the letter on CGDA website.
EDP Centre (Local)

sdf ~

(Ashish Yadav)
Sr ACGDA (AT-I)
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